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Waltham Conservation Commission

April 23, 2015

Meeting Minutes
Attendees: Chairman Bill Doyle, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Philip Moser, Brad Baker 
Absent: Tali Gill-Austern, Daniel Keleher
Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.  Brad Baker joined meeting at 7:10 p.m.
Public Hearing (Continued from 4/9/2015)
Notice of Intent: DEP File #: 316-692 (Under Review)
Applicant: Boston Properties, Inc.

Property Location: 170 Tracer Lane

Project Type: Exterior building renovations
· Mr. Moser recused himself from the hearing due to a conflict of interest.  
· Motion to table 170 Tracer Lane until Commission has a quorum made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed. 
Public Hearing (Continued from 3/26/2015)
Notice of Intent: DEP File # 316-
Applicant: Windsor Property Management

Property Location: 976 Lexington Street

Project Type: Site Improvements
· Steve Poole represented the applicant who asked permission to delay presentation until Dave Amoroso arrived.

· Motion to table Windsor Village presentation made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.    
Motion passed.
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File #: 316-670
Applicant: Hines MIP River Street LLC
Property Location: Harold Bridge, Farwell Street

Scott Doty and Matt Tryder represented the applicant.  Mr. Doty stated that part of the special conditions for the newly constructed Currents apartments was restoration of Harold Bridge on Farwell St.  This included minor clearing, putting up staging, and restoration of the bridge.  Mr. Moser attended the site visit on April 16, 2015.  He did not notice signs of erosion from trees that had been cut down.  Mr. Tryder mentioned they are working with DCR to do some landscape work and add some plantings on the building side of the street.  Across the street where the DCR land meets property owner’s land, they are going to put up a guardrail.  Working with property owner to keep his personal items on his property.  Property owner is in the process of moving them over from DCR’s property to his own.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to issue a complete Certificate of Compliance, seconded by Mr. Moser.  Motion passed.
· Motion to resume the Windsor Village discussion made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Moser.             Motion passed.

Public Hearing (Continued from 3/26/2015)
Notice of Intent: DEP File # 316-689 (DEP comment: It appears the project does not meet the stormwater standards and cannot be approved as designed. The proponent must submit the stormwater checklist and calculations. All new impervious area must meet the stormwater standards fully. The property owner must sign the NOI application since they are not the applicant.)

Applicant: Windsor Property Management

Property Location: 976 Lexington Street

Project Type: Site Improvements

Mr. Poole mentioned Commission members came out for a site visit recently and he will address their feedback on how to make the project better.  He stated that Windsor Village proposes adding a catch basin and infiltration system behind the proposed retaining wall at the bottom of the parking lot.  They are also proposing to add another retaining wall behind the building with an infiltration system to catch the roof runoff. A suggestion made at the site visit was to put in slot curbing and overflow points in the area near Hardy Pond to reduce stirring in the sediment tank.  Mrs. Fowler asked about putting gravel under the trash area.  Mr. Poole and Mr. Amoroso agreed to do so and to put it in writing.   Sediment tank has an overflow.  Mr. Doyle pointed out that the curbing should be continuous and not breeched in order for the flow of the water to the treatment system.  Mr. Poole suggested as an alternative they use a 4-inch Cape Cod berm curbing rather than 6 inches to maintain the flow.  Mr. Dufromont is worried about it causing erosion.  He would rather leave the berm at 6 inches.  Mr. Baker is fine with a 6-inch curb, but asked if they are removing the boulders on the hillside.  Mr. Poole replied that they plan on removing them and adding a concrete block wall.  They will put fabric on the silt and revegetate it.  Mr. Baker asked where the boulders and excess soil is going.  Mr. Poole stated that everything will be trucked off-site.  
Mrs. Fowler asked if the silt fences and straw bales are still in place and should they be kept there permanently or be removed. Chairman Doyle stated the silt fence is temporary, the order has been closed out, therefore fences and bales should be removed.  Mrs. Fowler noted that the silt fence and straw bales at the entrance should be removed as well, but the land needs to sustain itself.  Mr. Poole stated they will put sod if there is any sign of erosion.  Mrs. Fowler pointed out that there are no records of catch basin clean-outs.  Mr. Amoroso has it in an e-mail and he will forward it to the Commission.  Mr. Moser asked if the 1100 sq. ft. of impervious area is all on the Windsor Village property.  Mr. Poole replied that it is.  
Chairman Doyle opened the discussion to the public.  No comments.

Motion to continue to next public meeting made by Mrs. Fowler; seconded by Mr. Dufromont.          Motion passed.
· Motion to take 170 Tracer Lane off the table and put back on agenda made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Public Hearing (Continued from 4/9/2015)
Notice of Intent: DEP File #: 316-692 (Under Review)
Applicant: Boston Properties, Inc.

Property Location: 170 Tracer Lane

Project Type: Exterior building renovations
Guiliana Dimambro and Tom Keough represented the applicant.  The building was built in 1979 and needs to be updated.  They want to resurface the building’s exterior, update systems, and replace the roof.  Property is located less than 100’ from wetlands.  Mr. Keough noted there will be a temporary wetland impact.  There are concrete pads and steps located on the sides of the building which will be removed.  They want to add a brand-new walkway and entranceway.  The project will result in a 100’ decrease in impervious surfaces within the buffer zone. All disturbances within the resource area would be temporary and everything will be restored to its original condition once the project is complete.  Mr. Baker asked if they plan on laying down plywood around the building to ensure there’s no compaction.  Mr. Keough noted it would not be placed in all areas, but it can be taken into consideration in the wetland area.  They could also use geofabric and crushed stone.  Mrs. Fowler asked if there will be trucks driven in the area.  Mr. Keough stated only smaller vehicles would be used.  Chairman Doyle asked if they are coming back with other work later.  Ms. Dimanbro stated the property ends in a cul-de-sac and one idea is pulling the road farther to the west and creating a more direct approach to the building. A more complicated analysis needs to be performed first.  They want to get started on the building work now.  Mr. Doyle asked if the additional work would be a minor modification to this project. Mr. Keough stated that once they are further in the design phase, they will be able to determine if it would be a new NOI or not.

Paul Pavone, business manager for the Laborers International Union Local 560, thanked Boston Properties for work on Totten Pond Rd., however the laborers are not happy with the contractors they brought in to do the work at lower wages.  He requested that Boston Properties hire contractors from the local laborers union. 
Motion to close public hearing made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Phil Moser recused himself from the hearing due to a conflict of interest.

Condition: put down ¾” sheets of plywood near the wetlands area to protect it during the project.  Motion to issue a positive Order of Conditions made by Mrs. Fowler; seconded by Mr. Dufromont.   

Motion passed.

Public Meeting
Request for Determination of Applicability
Applicant: Charles River Recreation
Property Location: Moody Street – Map 80 Block 02 Lot 26
Project Type: Installation of a temporary dock adjacent to the existing DCR steel dock along Waltham River Walk on the north bank of the Charles River just upstream from the Moody Street Bridge and dam.
Mark Jacobson appeared before the Commission requesting a negative Determination of Applicability.  Mr. Jacobson received the Commission’s approval for the temporary dock at the April 9th meeting and a letter of support was granted. The Department of Conservation and Recreation is requesting the negative DOA.  Charles River Recreation will be getting a 10A permit from the City of Waltham, which requires the dock be removed by the end of October.  The permit is for a total of three years: it would cover two more years after this year.  Motion to issue negative Determination of Applicability with the special condition that Charles River Recreation will put in a trash barrel and maintain it as needed made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Public Hearing

Notice of Intent: DEP File # (not yet assigned)
Applicant: Brandeis University
Property Location: 415 South Street
Project Type: Renovation of Sherman Dining Hall
· Mr. Moser recused himself from hearing due to a conflict of interest.
Alyssa Jacobs of Epsilon represented the applicant.  Stormwater pond discharges to an intermittent stream.  There is no flood plain in the area.  Proposed project will be on the existing paved area outside the dining hall.  Project would be a 2800 sq. ft. single-story addition located partially in the buffer-zone of the pond.  Proposing stormwater improvements to handle roof run-off.  Construction duration will take approximately 6 months which includes the addition and interior renovations to the existing dining hall.

Sean Homem, SGH stated they will be replacing impervious asphalt.  The City of Waltham stormwater requirements does not allow to take credit for that.  They have designed a stormwater infiltration/detention system whereby the roof water will enter a series of 4-inch pipes which will be surrounded by washed stone. They will provide for some infiltration which will provide for 10, 25 and 100-year storm events.  Provide for overflow: connecting to an existing reinforced concrete pipe that discharges directly to the pond.  Chairman Doyle asked if they could adjust the outlet control on the existing stormwater pond rather than create a new one next to the existing pond.  Another suggestion was to make the pond slightly bigger and not have to put in the proposed infiltration system.  It would require less maintenance and a lot less expense to create it.  It would improve the health of the pond, with clean roof water flowing to it, rather than surface parking lot water.  It is considered a wetland because it was built before 1995. Feels this is a good short-term and long-term sustainable approach. It will get forgotten and become unmaintained.  $50K system vs. $1K in improvements in outlet control structure.
Mrs. Fowler requested a site visit.  Chairman Doyle agreed that the Commission should meet for a site visit next week and ask Engineering to send someone.  DEP representative should be asked to 
Mark D’Angelo representing Sodexo.  He is in favor of reducing cost, however his concern is timing. The project needs to be completed between May 11th and August 28th when school is not in session.  He has a full dining hall that needs to be renovated.  He has applied for a building permit from the City.           Paul Pavone, business manager for the Laborers International Union Local 560, represents 600 laborers, noted that Brandeis has been very good about hiring local laborers.  He stated that the union is in favor of the project and hopes Brandeis continues to move this project along so the union can get their workers out there this summer.

Site visit is scheduled for Tuesday, April 28th at 8:45.  Commission will ask the Engineering Department to send someone as well. 
Motion to continue to next meeting made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Commission Business
· Motion to approve minutes from 4/9/2015 made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Moser.    Motion passed.
Correspondence
· Internship request:  Commission to contact student to meet with Bill and any other available committee members re: possible summer internship.

· Prospect Hill and vernal pool trash:  An employee that works near Prospect Hill Park expressed concern over the amount of trash that is in the park.  Mr. Moser noted that the Prospect Hill Stewards noticed most of trash is coming from local businesses.  Mr. Moser will write a letter to Boston Properties notifying them of the trash coming from their businesses.
· Rights-of-Way Management Regulations:  Vegetation Management Plan
· Request from Steve Herzog re: 200 Calvary Street (Eversource Energy) NOI:  The base fuel tank for the proposed backup generator has a 394 gallon capacity. The capacity of secondary containment as proposed, per the industry standard, is 110%, or 434 gallons.  Would the Commission please consider revising the condition on containment volume to be 110%?  Approved.
Old Business  
Mrs. Fowler

· 33 Sanderson Lane:  Homeowner is storing various items on city property. Letter has been sent in the past to CPW asking if they are going to clean up the mess.  Commission to send another letter to CPW.
· Paine Estate: Commission received a complaint stating that homeowner may have had trees lining his property planted on city-owned property.  Conservation would encourage property owner to replant them on his own property and hire a surveyor at his own expense.                  Mrs. Fowler has reassigned this to Mr. Baker.

Mr. Dufromont
· Beaver Street Culvert update: Most of the pre-work has been completed.  The 48” pipe has been installed that will detour the water around and back down to the other side of the bridge.  They also connected 2 drainage pipes.  Currently are hooking up 2 fire hydrants to run water from one side of the river to the other side because there are no shut-offs on the main pipe that is under the bridge.  There is a cement casing and they are running it through the two fire hydrants because there was no way of controlling the water.  Precast culverts are arriving this week.  Depending on water, hopefully replacing the culvert sometime between now and May 10th.  Sam Bade has been hired by the City to work with contractor to get this job finished.  Project is moving ahead and is being watched by everyone.  Should be coming to an end very soon.
Mr. Baker

· No updates
Mr. Doyle
· No updates
Committee Report
· Trust Fund: Annual Conservation Commission Trust Fund meeting is scheduled for                 May 14, 2015 at 8:15 p.m. 
Site visit reports
· 104 Galen Street (Mrs. Fowler): Neighbor submitted a complaint that Millstone Landscape, Belmont is dumping all of the yard waste into the wetlands.  Conservation to write a letter to the homeowner.
· Nova Biomedical, 200 Prospect Street (Mrs. Fowler): Landscaper is blowing debris into the Charles River.  Conservation to write a letter to Nova Biomedical stating that the landscaper needs to haul away their debris, not blow it into the river. 
· 145 Crescent Street (Mrs. Fowler): Noticed a beautiful new deck with footings in the Charles River.  Need to look this up to see if there is an Order of Conditions from the Commission.  
· Watch Factory, 185 Crescent Street (Mrs. Fowler):  They have a diesel-powered generator that flows down to the river.  Pull OOC. Contact Watch Factory to come in to give an update.  
New Business
· Project Managers (open NOIs): Windsor Village (assigned to Mr. Moser); Drake playground (assigned to Mr. Baker)
· 20 & 32 Lauricella Lane: Complaint was received that there is no grass or seeds planted in the back of these properties.  Dirt is washing into wetlands. Mrs. Fowler will look at file and do a drive-by.
· Waltham Watch Factory:  Commission to contact applicant to schedule a site visit.
· 108 Woodcliff Drive (Chairman Doyle): Trees are growing in the channel and around the pipe.  Homeowner wants to remove the trees.  Need to get CPW involved.  Site visit.
· Add Election of Officers for next meeting
· Charles River Cleanup April 25th: Commission will have a table.  Starts at 9:00 a.m.
· 42 Felton Street: Contact to have come in
· Japanese Knotweed at Lazazzero (Mr. Moser): Grows right up to the edge of Hardy Pond – have to dig up roots which disrupts the soil.  Are there any erosion protection measures? Pull OOC from when park was renovated 2 years ago.  Send a request to applicant to close out order.

Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Moser.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
